David Lewis

Herts UK

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

While I left Australia because of I married an English girl, as a General Practitioner in England I have access to a range of activities which are unavailable in the current Australian (urban) General Practice setting.

The climate here is terrible, but I cannot imagine having enough time to enjoy the Australian climate if I worked as hard as I do here.

What I do miss professionally is a clear line of communication with my University (Monash) for pursuing higher degrees - it would be great if Australian Government could negotiate accreditation for Aussie degrees so that applications for further education could be easier.

I miss the opportunity to collaborate with colleagues - there is so much that I do here that I would like to explore in greater depth with Australian colleagues who are working in similar environments.

I hope that my children, who have Australian citizenship, will be treated the same as Australian-born cousins when it comes to looking for work in Australia in the years ahead.

There ought to be greater interest in expatriats from the High Commission - we have a lot to offer our adopted country, and we often have much to offer visiting Australians
